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Prelude                                 “Bless This House”                                      Brahe            
                                             Janet Kessler 
 

WE WORSHIP THROUGH PREPARATION 
 

Welcome & Announcements                                                       Dr. B. J. Crowder 
 
Meet and Greet 

WE WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
 

#388                                "Our God Has Made Us One"                          Crotch 
 

Our God has made us one – in Him our hearts unite. 

When we, His children, share his love, our joy is His delight. 

“Give Thanks” 
 

Give thanks with a grateful heart, give thanks to the holy one; 
Give thanks because he’s given Jesus Christ, his son. 

Give thanks with a grateful heart, give thanks to the holy one; 
Give thanks because he’s given Jesus Christ, his son. 

And now let the weak say, “I am strong,” let the poor say, “I am rich” 
Because of what the Lord has done for us. 

And now let the weak say, “I am strong,” let the poor say, “I am rich” 
Because of what the Lord has done for us. 

(repeat once) 
Give Thanks. 

 
#253                                                  “Doxology”                          Bourgeois 
 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow;  
Praise Him all creatures here below. 
Praise Him above, ye heavenly host;  

Praise Father, Son and Holy Ghost.   Amen. 
 

Children’s Choir                                                                  Aricka Parent, Director 

 

“I Have a Friend Who Really Loves Me” 
“I’ve Got the Joy, Joy, Joy” 

 

GLEN ALLEN BAPTIST CHURCH 

The Service of Worship 

November 22, 2015 
10:30 a.m. 



*Following the Children’s Choir, children ages 4 through 2nd Grade are invited to 

attend Children’s Church.  Children, ages 3 and younger, are invited to join the 

Nursery. 

WORSHIP THROUGH MEDITATION 
Scripture Reading                        Luke 17:11-21            

                                           Page 1037 of the Pew Bible 

The Morning Prayer            
 

WE WORSHIP THROUGH STEWARDSHIP 

 

Offertory Hymn #643            “For the Fruit of All Creation”                Emerson 
 
Anthem    “We Come to Say Thank You” 
 

Thank you, O Lord, we come to say, “Thank You.” 
For all you’ve done, we say, “Thank you,  

Thank you today for all the blessings You send our way.” 
 

For the beauty of the earth, for the glories of the skies, 
For the love which from our birth over and around us lies. 
For the wonder of each hour of the day and of the night, 

Hill and vale and tree and flower,  
Sun and moon and stars of light, stars of heavenly light. 

 
For the joy of human love, brother, sister, parent, child, 

Friends on earth and friends above, for all gentle thoughts and mild. 
For thyself, best gift divine, to our race so freely given, 

For the great, great love of thine,  
Peace on earth and joy in heaven, endless joy in heaven! 

 

Offertory Prayer                                                                                   
 

Offertory                             “We Gather Together”                          Arr. Kessler 
 

WE WORSHIP THROUGH PROCLAMATION 
 

Message: “Keeping an Attitude of Gratitude” Dr. B. J. Crowder 
 

WE WORSHIP THROUGH COMMITMENT & DISCIPLESHIP 
 

Invitation for Commitment 
 

Hymn #642                          “Thanksgiving/Thanks-living”                       Allen                                                                
 

Closing Hymn #648                      “Go With God”                                      Forbis 
 

May God’s grace go before you.  May His love enfold you. 

May His mighty arms uphold you, protect you. 



‘Til we meet again, go with God. 
 

Organ Postlude                          “Thank You, Lord”                         Arr. Kessler 

 

Ushers 

B. England, G. Mallory, D. Lacy, A. Thompson, L. Davidson 
 

Calendar for the Week of November 22, 2015 
   

Sunday, 11/22   

Glory Choir 8:45 a.m. Choir Room 

Refreshments 9:00 a.m. FH 

Sunday School  9:15 a.m. Various Classrooms 

Worship Service 10:30 a.m. GABC Sanctuary 

Senior TOP 11:30 a.m.  

Youth Bake Sale   

Monday, 11/23   

Boy Scout Troop 795 7:00 p.m. SL 

Tuesday, 11/24   

Morning Bible Study 7:00 a.m. Shoney’s VCC 

Prayer Breakfast 7:30 a.m. Shoney’s VCC 

Community Thanksgiving Service 7:00 p.m. Laurel Park United Methodist Church 

Wednesday, 11/25   

No events or activities at GABC.   

Thursday, 11/26   

Thanksgiving 

Church Office Closed 

  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE 

WHERE:    Laurel Park United Methodist Church 

                  2700 Hungary Road, Henrico, VA  23228 

WHEN:      November 24, 2015 at 7:00 P.M. 

PHONE:     (804) 266-2520  

WEBSITE:  www.laurelparkumc.org (for directions)   

  

Note:  No Wednesday meals or programs at GABC during Thanksgiving week 



The Tuesday Morning Bible Discussion will feature, “It’s About 

Time: Finding Your Mission in Life” led by Matt Davidson beginning 

Nov. 24.  This was the topic Matt presented on Nov. 11 at the 

Wednesday night Bible Study. This meeting will offer opportunity to 

discuss the ideas presented. Copies of the handout distributed then are 

available in the Vestibule and Welcome Center.  Meeting is 7:30 a.m. 

at the Shoney’s, Rt. 1.  

As Christmas is fast approaching, don’t forget about: 

GABC Note Cards $7.50/box 

GABC Plate w/stand $10.00 

Recipe Book – “The Tie That 

Binds” 

$15.00 ea. or 2 for $25.00 

These items make wonderful gifts and can be purchased by calling the 

Church Office (804-672-6648) and arrangements can be made to pick 

them up at your convenience.  Also, they can be viewed in the 

Library/Media Center. 
 

Glory Choir will rehearse every Sunday at 8:45 a.m. in the Choir Room 

until December 13, 2015. 
 

Austin Schumann is now in Iraq and can receive packages.  I think it 

would be a wonderful mission for us to provide for this young man.  

Please feel free to either put together a package or work with some 

friends to compile a package. If you have any questions or concerns, 

please reach out to me directly at allen.jenkins@outlook.com. 
Items He Can Receive 

Razors – Gillette 

Baby Wipes 

Mouthwash 

Sunkist Tuna Packs 

Deodorant (Old Spice) 

 

Vienna 

Sausages 

Toppa Sauce 

Fireballs 

Gummy Bears 

Swedish Fish 

Monster Energy Drinks (white) 

Marlboro Reds (short) 

Kodiak Wintergreen (longcut) 

Chips 

Cookies 

Barbasol Soothing Aloe (green) 

 

Pork & Beans 

Lima Beans 

Toilet Paper 

Toothbrushes 

Toothpaste 

Austin’s Address:  LCPL Schumann, Austin, SPMAGTF 1/7 DET 1, 

Unit 40196, FPOAE 96610-0196 
 

mailto:allen.jenkins@outlook.com


Poinsettia Orders - Orders are now being taken.  The cost of each 

poinsettia is $11.00.   The deadline for these orders is 11/30/15.   

Forms are available throughout the church as well as in the bulletin. 

Please be sure to supply all of the information for each poinsettia 

ordered.  Checks should be made payable to: GABC &“poinsettia 

order” should be written on the “for” line of your check.   Form & 

check can be returned to the church office or placed in the Church 

Office Mailbox by November 30. 
 

DO NOT NEGLECT THE GIFT THAT IS IN YOU - God has 

given you many talents, and He has given you unique opportunities to 

share these talents for the glory of His kingdom in service to His 

children.  Will you honor Him by sharing His gifts?  Will you share 

His gifts humbly and lovingly?  Hopefully you will. 

There is an old saying: “What you are is God’s gift to you; what you 

become is your gift to God.” You have been touched by the 

transforming love of Jesus Christ; your responsibility is clear: you 

must strive to make the most of your God-given talents and encourage 

others to do the same.  Remember, the best way to say “Thank You” 

for God’s gifts is to use them.  All have been given the same ability to 

be faithful. The Discipleship Committee, Leslie Beam, Matt 

Davidson, Laura Ford, and Joyce Hall.   

Church Office will be closed on Thanksgiving Day, 11/26/15. 
 

Elderberries will be on December 9 at 11:30 a.m.  Bring a dish, meat 

and beverage provided.  “The Finneys” will be presenting a Christmas 

presentation with music.  Please come and enjoy this wonderful event. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



YOUTH NEWS 

A big THANK YOU to all of those who helped out during the Youth 

Lock-In last weekend.  We had a group of 36 (including adults) 

involved.  Thank you to Allen Jenkins, Pam Steinruck, Tom Ball, and 

Charlie Martin who were troopers and made it through the entire 

night!  Also a big thank you to Sharon & Glenn West, Renee 

Williams, April Ball, Denise Martin, Bobby Jones, & Julia Crowder 

who helped at various times throughout the night/morning.  Thank you 

to all of you for making this event possible for our youth! 
 

TODAY is the annual Youth Bake Sale just in time for 

Thanksgiving!  Save yourself some hours in the kitchen and help 

support our youth at the same time.  Enjoy homemade cakes, pies, and 

cookies baked by our youth, youth committee, and parents of youth. 
 

Our Senior TOP Ministry is today!  This will be a GREAT time to 

bond with the senior citizens at Shockoe Bottom Apartments right 

before the holidays.  Many of these folks will not have visitors during 

the holidays; let’s have a great crowd of adults and kids to spend some 

quality time with them before the holidays and show fellowship and 

love.  If you are able to attend, please meet Allen Jenkins in the 

Fellowship Hall directly following the service today. 
 

The Youth Christmas outing this year will be on Saturday, December 

5th.  We will meet at the church at 4:00 PM and travel to B.J. & Julia’s 

for dinner.  We will then go to the Live Nativity at Broadus Memorial 

Baptist Church.  We will return to the church at approximately 8:30 

PM.  Please sign up with B.J. by Sunday, November 28th if you plan 

on attending.  Also, we will need some chaperones to drive!  This will 

be a great time for youth and families! 

  



POINSETTIA ORDER FORM 2015       

I wish to order _____ poinsettias to be placed in the sanctuary during the Christmas season.  I have enclosed payment 

of $ ________.  ($11.00 each) Deadline for ordering is Monday, November 30, 2015.  Poinsettias may be removed 

from the church after the Christmas Eve service.  Please be sure to supply all of the information for each 

poinsettia ordered.  Checks should be made payable to: GABC &“poinsettia order” should be written on the 

“for” line of your check.   Form & check can be returned to the church office or place in Mailbox #22 by 

November 30, 2015. 

****************************************************************** 

I wish to have the bulletin enclosure read: 

__ In honor of       ___In memory of     

Name:_____________________________________________________________  

Given by:________________________________________________________________ 

****************************************************************** 

I wish to have the bulletin enclosure read: 

__ In honor of       ___In memory of     

Name:_____________________________________________________________  

Given by:________________________________________________________________ 

****************************************************************** 

I wish to have the bulletin enclosure read: 

__ In honor of       ___In memory of     

Name:_____________________________________________________________ 

Given by:________________________________________________________________ 

****************************************************************** 

I wish to have the bulletin enclosure read: 

__ In honor of       ___In memory of     

Name:_____________________________________________________________  

Given by:________________________________________________________________ 

  



OCTOBER SUNDAY SCHOOL REPORT 
      

 10/4/2015 10/11/2015 10/18/2015 10/25/2015  
MEMBERS 

ATTENDING 74 86 89 81  
VISITORS 

ATTENDING 1 4 0 2  

TOTAL 
ATTENDANCE 75 90 89 83   

      

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING PEOPLE WHO HAD PERFECT ATTENDANCE FOR THE 
MONTH OF OCTOBER 

      

    

 Anne-Marie Alexander Kathryn Norman  
 Hunter Alexander  Benita Rockeman  
 Katie Alexander  Kirby Smith   

 Tyler Alexander  Al Thompson   

 Kim Anderson  Esther Thompson  
 Jean Anne Bragg  Elijiah Tonello   

 Barbara Corker  Hannah Tonello  
 Kelda Flinchum  Jaime Tonello   

 Laura Ford  John Tonello   

 Marvin Harris  Noah Tonello   

 Allen Jenkins  Mike Ware   

 Logan Jenkins  Bob Warlick   

 Suzanne Jenkins  Carol Warlick   

 Gloria Mallory  Lillian West   

 Forrest Melton  Pat Winstead   

 Frances Melton  Ben Worley   

   Hannah Worley  
      

      

     

      

      

      

      

YTD Perfect Attendance     

 

 

 

 



Prayer List – Cares and Concerns as of November 18, 2015 

Sick at Home 

Ginnie Adams 

Bessie Barnett 

Pete Bagby 

Kitty Bagby 

Jean Anne Bragg 

Mason Britt (son-in-law of Flo Smith) 

Alden Carlson 

Beverly Cocke 

Junie Corker 

Albertina Dressell (Julia Crowder’s 

grandmother) 

Nancy Gasser 

Oswald “Big Boy" Gasser 

John Gessaman (Verna Graff’s son-in-law), 

4009 Hawthorne Road, Rocky Mount, NC 27804 

Fred Gibson -238 E. Water St., Unit #301, 

Harrisonburg, VA 

John Gray 

Mary Harris 

George Harris (cousin of Pete Bagby) 

Shirley Harris 

Karl Harris 

Alexandra Hayes 

Brenda Henley (sister-in-law of Barbara Corker) 

 

Evelyn Holladay 

Jane Stanley Maser (friend of Marvin 

Harris)) 

Dawson McKensie (son of Ernie Lewis) 

Kelly Maiden 

Stacey Dawn Murphy  

Bootsie Newton 

Kenny Newton 

Mary Nevius 

Timothy Norman 

Kathy Rosenbloom 

Lynn Steigleder (Evelyn Holladay’s 

son) 

Jim Stiebel 

Helen Stiebel 

Mary Thompson (friend of Marvin 

Harris) 

Alicia Roland Trice 

Betty Tucker 

Virginia Rose Vandermark (Gloria & 

Jim  

Mallory’s great-great niece, age 4) 

Ken Wirell  

Helen Williamson 

 

IN THE HOSPITAL & REHAB CENTERS: 

Rev. Edward Stone, Baltimore Hospital (nephew of Bonnie Johnson) 

Fred Tucker, HDH Parham 

Assisted Living  

Bea O’Connell, Masonic Home of VA, 4101 Nine Mile Rd., D-62,Henrico,VA 

Judie Foster, Heritage Green Nursing Home (mother of Cris Foster) 

Alice Ware (mother of Mike Ware), Sunrise Living 

Independent Living 

Louise Ruddick, Imperial Plaza, Apt. C312, 1713 Bellevue Avenue, Rich. VA 23227 

Vera Wilson, Imperial Plaza, Apt. D213, 1711 Bellevue Ave., Rich., VA  23227 

New Address for Mike Ware:  4008 Elmswell Drive, Richmond, VA  23223.  Directions:  Go to 

Eastern Henrico Government Complex on Nine Mile Road.  Turn on to Dabbs Road, right on 

Shillingford Drive at Fairfield Woods, left on Kings Reach, right on Elmswell, two story house on 

left at 4008. Williams Luv N Care Home:  Office:  804-222-4752 

New Address for Red and Bootsie Reid:  306 River Bend Drive, Bumpass, VA 23024 (c) 804-
528-8713: out I-64 West to 522 North exit, right on 522, right on Owens Creek Road, left on 

Holly Grove, right on River Bend, first house on right  
# 306, approximately 30-35 minutes, five miles from I-64.   

Nathan Harris, Austin Schumann (military service) 


